
  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Kia Ora te Whānau! 

 

 
Lockdown Procedures 
You may have heard in the media over the past weeks about a review of school and early childhood centre  
lockdown procedures, in light of the emergency in Christchurch in March of this year.   
 
One of the main findings of the report is that parents and whānau are often confused or completely unaware of  
school lockdown procedures and their role when a lockdown occurs.   
 
At Bayswater School, we practice lockdown procedure, along with evacuation and earthquake drills, every year.   
Whenever we carry out these practices, we ensure that the children are not alarmed and always use scenarios which will not 
unduly scare or stress them.  Sometimes we say that we are practising what we would do if a swarm of bees flew by or if there 
was a cross dog in the playground or an extreme weather event.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
When we practice a lockdown, or if ever we went into lockdown for real, we contact all parents via text message and email to 
state that the school is in lockdown.  We advise parents and whānau not to come to school but to monitor the school website for 
further updates.  On the website, there is a dedicated tab for emergency alerts: 
http://www.bayswater.school.nz/1/easy_pages/18-emergency-alerts  
This is where we would post updates about what is happening.  
 
During a real lockdown, the police have an open phone line which remains active for the duration and through which we receive 
instructions, advice and updates. We have been advised that we should maintain the security of the school, irrespective of 
anyone outside knocking on the door, until we are given the all clear by the police.  This was something which caused problems 
in the Christchurch lockdowns and we are currently awaiting advice from the Ministry of Education.  We will keep whānau 
updated.  

 

Sports Meeting 
Are you interested in school sports?  Would you like to have your say about how school sports are run?  
We are having a meeting on Thursday 12th September after school to discuss how teams are formed 
and organised for in school and out of school competitions and tournaments.  Please come along and 
have your say! The meeting will be in Claire’s room, Room Three / Ruma Toru.  Light refreshments 
provided!  See you there!   

Lindsay Child / Tumuaki / Principal 

 
Whakatauki 

Mā te tuakana ka tōtika te teina,   mā te teina  ka tōtika te tuakana 
Older and younger children can learn from each other and through this  

all of them grow. 

27th August 2019    

Dates to Remember School Roll 223 
 

Thursday 29 August Science Week Show – Global Gamble.  9.15am in the hall. 

Thursday 29 August Book Week Show – 2019 Treasure Hunt.  11.15am in the hall. 

Friday 30 August  EZ Lunch - hot and cold lunches ordered online or by text (by 9:00am) and delivered today. 

Friday 30 August Scholastic Book Orders due in at the school office by 3pm today. 

Monday 2 September Sushi orders collected at 9.00am on Monday for a Tuesday lunchtime delivery. 

Monday 2 September Subway orders can now be made online.  Further information available from the office. 

Friday 6 September Hearing and vision testing. 

Thursday  12 September Sports Meeting in Room 3 after school.  Please come along and have your say. 



Congratulations  to our students who received a certificate at assembly on Friday for:- 
 

Room 1 Dhakota demonstrating personal excellence in writing. Your understanding and use of sentence structure helped 
you to write a fantastic story. Tu meke! 

 Lucy enhanching the hauora of the classroom with your resilient, positive attitude. You are a joy to have in 
Ruma Tahi. 

 

Room 2 Jayde showing personal excellence in writing by exploring and identifying different sentences structures. Ka 
pai.  

 Leikyn showing perseverance and resilience in maths when exploring new ways to show your mathematical 
thinking. Tu meke. 

 

Room 3 Sienna showing personal excellence in reading. You have tried hard to change the speed and volume of your 
voice when reading which makes it interesting to listen to.  

 Manaia showing personal excellence and focus in your learning. You settle quickly to tasks and complete them 
on time. Ka pai! 

 

Room 4 Elliot showing personal excellence throughout the art focus, demonstrating patience, care  and perseverance 
to produce  a quality piece of art. 

 Armani demonstrating personal excellence in maths. Your focus during workshops and independent learning, 
as well as the connections you are making to  prior knowledge has contributed to your success. 

  

Room 5 Tiana striving for personal excellence in maths, you tolerate the feelings of learning and demonstrate pride in 
your new understandings - tūmeke! 

 Julian  triving for personal excellence in writing by staying focused and using feedback to improve your work - 
he whetū koe! 

 

Room 6 Lochie your resilience in maths. You persevered to understand new, challenging skills and accepted help from 
others when you needed it. 

 Carmen your efforts in reading and writing. Your reading confidence has improved and you are beginning to use 
such interesting vocabulary in your writing. 

 

Room 7 Taenga expressing your creativity through your writing. You have created a detailed plan which has helped you 
to write a captivating narrative. Tu meke Taenga! 

 Loxs your engagement and focus in literacy this week. You have come to class ready to learn and you have 
produced a good standard of work. Keep it up Loxs! 

 

Room 8 Patrick showing enthusiasm in all learning areas. Your reading, writing and maths skills are flourishing. 
 Yuna being on task and showing respect. You have a great attitude towards your daily tasks resulting in 

fabulous work. You worked hard to write a letter and paint a sunset producing great results. 
 

Room 9 Preston the Bayswater value of Personal Excellence. You have been working hard to achieve your goals by 
managing yourself. 

 Armand making good choices to manage yourself so that you can do your best learning. Keep up the great work! 
 Zac E confidently sharing your learning with our Navy Day Care visitors. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



HappyHappyHappyHappy    BirthdayBirthdayBirthdayBirthday    to…to…to…to… 
Nathaniel Matairangi (7), Sienna and Ruby-Ann Veikune (10),  

Niko Taege-Stacey (9), Hudson Westbrook (6), Tiana Mita (8) and Harry Booker (7)  
who celebrate birthdays this week.   

 
We hope you have a wonderful time celebrating your special day with family and friends! 

 

Sports Notices 

Netball 
 

Wednesday 21st August – The Year 5/6 netball team played Murrays Bay and won 10-2. Player of the Day was Jayde O’Keeffe. 
It was our last game of the season and the girls did amazingly by coming 2nd in their grade!! 
 

The Fun Ferns Bayswater Blues played and lost against Stanley Bay. Player of the day was Ruby Jacobson. 
 

Monday 26th August – Year 4 Netball team played Chelsea and the score was 3 - 1 to us. Bayswater showed great resilience and 
played super hard as they only had 6 players.  Players of the day were Ngaire Williamson and Ricki Ruan.  

 
Community Notices 

 

Kid’s Cooking School (Devonport Village) 
’Bake n’ Take’ and ‘Cook n’ Dine’, inspiring 4 week courses starting September, very limited 
spaces!  Kid’s Parties! Pamper Kitchen, Edible Science, Cake Decorating and more.   
Check us out at www.soulsprite.co.nz or email kate@soulsprite.co.nz  
 

Skillz4life – Swimming Lessons at Devonport School - Term 4 2019 
The Skillz4life swimming program has been operating since 2007, in schools on the North Shore, Rodney District and Waitakere 
City. Children are taught at school by qualified swim teachers. (Times available from 3-3.30pm and then every 30min until 6pm 
Mon – Fri). First week of lessons start 2nd December for 2019 
 

Private Lessons only (you can book a one off or a series of lessons) 
$40 for a 30min one-one-one lesson. (Book for 5 discount cost $180) 
$50 for 2 children 30mins – they can be at different levels (Book for 5 discount cost $230) 
$60 for 3 or more children (need to be the similar ability levels) (Book for 5 discount cost $280) 
Payment will need to be paid to secure booking.   
 

Week 1 Monday 2nd to Friday 6th December  After School 3pm to 6pm 

Week 2 Monday 9th to Friday 13th December  After School 3pm to 6pm 

Week 3 Monday 16th to 20th December After School 3pm to 6pm 

 
Managing Director Jackie Foster  www.skillz4life.co.nz  Email: skillz4life@gmail.com  
 
 
    

    

 

The Calliope Sea Scout Group is welcoming any new prospective Keas, aged from 5.5 to 7.5 years, to register online 

here www.calliope.org.nz for an intro to scouting during term 3 and to start your adventure as a KEA in term 4. 
 

KEAS meet during term time on Thursdays 16.15 to 17.15 at ‘The Ship’  

Marguerite Spencer    bill.spencer@xtra.co.nz  Angela Reddecliffe      jeffange.red@gmail.com 

 



 



 


